SSCN Minutes

June 5, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. by President Mike Barton.

Members Present: Mike Barton, Lori Musa, Roger West, Jeff Leach, Sharon Carter, Herb Thompson, Ben Martinez, Sara Gardner, Rob Lawton, Karen Sedoti.

Guests: Dr. Jesus Garcia (NCSS President), Dr. Liz Spalding (UNLV English Dept.)

1.
Minutes: Moved (Sharon) & seconded (Roger) to approve the April 15, 2004 minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

2.
Treasurer’s Report: copy attached.

3.
Meeting Dates for 2004 – 2005:

· Days: Wednesdays @ 4:00 p.m. at CPD

· Dates:

· 8/25, 9/15, 10/20, 11/17, 12/15, 1/19, 2/16, 3/16, 4/20, 5/18

· Upcoming dates:

· DC Meeting – 8/26 (Silverado H.S.)

· Summer Leadership Institute – 7/21 – 24 (Washington D.C.)

· Roger & Ben to attend.  Moved (Sharon) & seconded (Jeff) for Council to appropriate funds to send Roger and Ben to attend the Institute.  Motion carried.  Leadership Institute will provide $300 each for expenses.

4.
Conference Call with Shyle Irigoin (NevadaSocialStudies.org)

Shyle is willing to add Southern Nevada Council to his web page and will add info to our section if we send it to him as Word documents (either electronically or paper copies).  Website name is pending; possible name “Nevada Councils for the Social Studies”.  Cost of web site is $230/year.  Moved (Rob) and seconded (Sharon) to send Northern Nevada Council for the Social Studies $115 to cover half of the cost of the web site.  Motion carried.  Money to be sent to Sue Davis.

5.
Meeting with Dr. Garcia

Dr. Garcia shared with the council what he will be doing at UNLV.  He also shared some of what if planned for the NCSS Conference in Baltimore.  In addition, he shared his goals for NCSS ~~> Social Studies is a “core” subject.  He would like to work with us to help us gain and keep members.  Dr. Garcia agreed to be the council’s UNLV liaison, schedule permitting.  Dr. Garcia gave information about an upcoming event.  The event is being presented by the Japanese American Citizen’s League on 9/18/04.  The event will feature Bruce Yamashita author of A Most Unlikely Hero.  Dr. Garcia would like us to co-sponsor; there is no cost to the council at this time.  It was suggested that the event be used as our fall ½-day workshop.  The council will stay in contact with the event coordinator, Wayne Tanaka.

6.
California Council/Publications

Mike has been in contact with the California Council President.  To benefit from the publications, we would need a tiered membership (minimum $20/year + $15 normal dues).  This will give members six publications a year from the California Council.  The California Council is willing to put Nevada information in their journals.

Things to think about: 

Coordination with treasurer (tiered memberships)

Getting info to California publications

Web site (Shyle)

Are we trying to do too much too soon?

Tiered membership or not

7.
Membership

Moved (Roger) and seconded (Karen) to have a 2-tiered membership:

1.  Local + California publications ($40/year)

2. Local + National + California publications ($110/year)

Motion defeated

Moved (Rob) and seconded (Roger) to offer an “a la carte” membership to take effect for 2004 – 2005 school year:

Local




$20

California publications


$20

National



$70

Motion carried

8.
Corporate Sponsorship

Mike has been contacting various publishers for sponsors.  $500 or $1000 donations would entitle sponsors to attend our functions and have a table, have their names in programs, etc.  Mike will send a copy of his letter to all of us to check for him.  It was moved (Rob) and seconded (Karen) that the council pursue corporate sponsorships of at least $500 each.  Motion carried.

9.
Membership/Treasurer Connection

Questions were asked about how to work the new membership so that the treasurer (Jeff) is not overwhelmed.

It was moved (Karen) and seconded (Jeff) to align our membership cycle with National’s (November – October) to help simplify the process.  Those who joined late in the year will be grandfathered in until November 2005.  Motion carried.

A committee (Sara, Sharon, Ben, Mike, and Jeff) will work on a brochure and membership form.  They are to meet June 8 at 1:00 p.m.

It was moved (Roger) and seconded (Karen) to allow the committee to spend up to $250 to pay the graphic artist at White M.S. to setup and print the brochures and membership forms.  Money will also cover paper expenses.  Motion carried.

10.
Organization Name

It was moved (Rob) and seconded (Jeff) that we rename the council, returning to the original name of Southern Nevada Council for the Social Studies (SNCSS).  Motion carried.

11.
Correspondence Committee

No committee was formed at this time.  Lori offered to send any information to Shyle for the web site.

It was suggested that the council purchase some type of gift card to send to Shyle to thank him for adding SNCSS to their website.  Matter was postponed until a later date.

Next meeting: 8/25/04

Meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Musa, Secretary
